
                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

June Renner  
March 31, 1925-October 20, 2019 

 
June Renner died on October 20, 2019 at the age of 94. She was born March 31, 1925 in the 

town of Phelps, the daughter of the late Charles and Minnie Zimmerman Brignall. She graduated 

from Phelps High School in 1941 and SUNY Geneseo in 1945. She also attended graduate 

courses from SUNY Oswego, SUNY Brockport, Syracuse University and Hobart William Smith 

Colleges. She was an elementary teacher in fourth and fifth grades in the Palmyra-Macedon 

School District. She retired in 1980 after teaching 35 years.  

 

June was initiated into the Omega Chapter of the Delta Kappa Gamma Society International in 

1977. She was Chapter President 1992-1994. She served as Parliamentarian 2000-2002, Second 

Vice President 1982-1984, and First Vice President 1990-1992. She was the Committee Chairs 

of Nominations Committee 1996-1998, Research 1998-2000, Communications 2002-2004, and 

Membership 1984-1990.  She was a member of the Professional Affairs, Program, Nominations, 

and Communications Committees. In 2011, the Chapter celebrated the 90th birthday for our 

“Aunt June,” as she was affectionately called by Omega members.  

 

June was a life-time member of the New York State Retired Teachers Association. She was also 

a member of the Wayne County Retired Teachers where she served as Parliamentarian 2000-

2004. She was selected as a member of the Robert W. MacVittie Legacy Council at SUNY 

Geneseo.  

 

June became a volunteer for the Wayne County Chapter of the American Red Cross in 1981. She 

assisted in the office, on disaster teams and was a liaison helping families with communication 

with the military and was the Chapter’s Historian. She was a member of the Friends of the 

Newark Public Library, volunteering at the book review luncheons. She was a member of the 

Red Hat Society and was a Guide of the Travelers’ Club.   

 

June won the Harold Spies Disaster Award in 1999 from the American Red Cross for her 

dedicated service to the Wayne County Chapter and her work in disaster relief. She was also the 

winner of the 20-year Volunteer Pin for the American Red Cross in 2001. 

 

 


